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Welcome back to all families. It is wonderful to see our students settled 

and engaged in learning. Our Whole School Athletics day is scheduled 

for next Wednesday 28 th April. We welcome any parents and carers who 

are able to help out on the day. Good luck to our Year 5/6 students on 

their first week of interschool winter sports on Friday 30 th April. Part of our 

school mission is to support students to become active and inspired 

citizens. It is terrific to see the students living our values of respect, 

optimism, care and collaboration in the way they engage with and 

contribute across the school and the wider community.  

On Monday during our Curriculum Day our staff spent the day 

continuing our Strategic Plan focus on developing best practice in the 

teaching and learning of reading. Our Learning Specialist Nicole 

Macrae along with our Literacy Coach Helen Harris led the day. The day 

included professional learning around our literacy instructional model 

(the way we teach reading) as well as time in our Professional Learning 

Community teams looking at our student data and working on our 

lesson and unit planners. The day was filled with rich discussion, reflective 

questioning and a clear focus on ensuring the best outcomes for our 

students.  

Harmony Day was celebrated 26 th March, just before the holidays. It was 

a great opportunity for the school to celebrate inclusion as well as a 

time for classes to work with students across the year levels.  

Congratulations again to Matt Bott who has welcomed baby Jackson 

Robert to the family. Mum and baby both well. We wish Matt and his 

family the very best during this exciting and exhausting time.   
 
MVRC Feedback ¬ updated Master -Plan  

Moonee Valley City Council (MVCC) has requested feedback on the 

Moonee Valley Race Course (MVRC) master -plan which includes the 

new grandstand being relocated to Wilson St (across from the MPPS 

library). One aspect  that we would like to bring to the attention of MPPS 

families is that the  sporting fields (soccer, netball etc) and community 

facilities that were included in the earlier plans and discussions with 

MVRC as part of the in -field of the race track for community use are no 

longer included in the current master plan published by MVRC.   

In all our discussions with MVRC and MVCC since the development was 

first shared with the community in 2011, we have continued to advocate 

for the safety of our students, families and staff. The feedback provided 

by our families and local residents has also supported the needs of our 

community including our school.   

To provide feedback visit the MVCC website at:  https://

yoursay.mvcc.vic.gov.au/mvrcmasterplan . Feedback was initially due 

by the 22nd April, 2021 (tomorrow). The closing date has been extended 

but we are unsure how long this period now is ¬ so would recommend 

that this is done as soon as possible. We appreciate and thank you for 

providing feedback if you can find the time.  

 

Staffing update  

With the start of term 2 we are also welcoming some new staff to our 

MPPS community. Zoe Pirotta will be teaching 3/4A on Mondays, 

Tuesdays and Wednesdays now that Jess Zach has commenced her 

maternity leave. We also welcome Daniel Burke who has joined our 

Education Support Staff (ESS) team and will be supporting Candice and 

the students in 5/6B. Continued next page...  
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2021 Term Dates:  
Term 1 - 29th Jan to 1st April  
Term 2 - 19th April to 25th June  
Term 3 - 12th July to 17th Sept  
Term 4 - 4th Oct to 17th Dec  
 
Dates to Note:  
 

April  

28th - School Athletics Sports  

 

May  

7th - Jlqebo$p A^v Pq^ii 

10th to 21st - NAPLAN  

26th - School Council Meeting  
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2021 - 13th May  

 

Access the latest school newsletter 
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Maegan will be teaching in 3/4B for the start of term 2 now that David Kiddle has taken on a Leading 

Teacher role working in the North West Region. We are currently in the process of appointing a new teacher 

to the class for the remainder of this year. We also look forward to welcoming Leigh Richardson back as she 

works in some classes on Tuesdays. We will continue to support all our students to ensure a smooth and 

supportive transition.  

Sun Smart 

Although the weather is beginning to turn colder, it is important for us all to remain wary of the sun and the UV 

rays. Remember students need to be wearing a hat during recess and lunch until the end of April. We have a 

school sun smart policy which can be found at www.mpp.vic.edu.au/wp -content/uploads/2013/05/MPPS -

SunSmart-policy -2019.pdfΦ Please ensure you read through this document and ensure students have hats and 

sunscreen available when outdoors. Staff are on duty reminding students to be sun smart particularly at our 

school sports events; however, I encourage parents to discuss this with your child beforehand as well to build 

their independence and sense of responsibility.   

School Council Annual General Meeting (AGM)  

Our School Council met in the last week of term one for the AGM. At this meeting the office bearers for 

School Council were finalised. I would like to thank them for accepting their nomination and congratulate the 

following office bearers:  

President - Scott Siega  

Vice President - Paul Italia  

Treasurer- Paul Pafumi  

We also have two Parent Association committee member positions that are yet to be filled. If anyone is 

interested please do not hesitate to contact me, Matt Bott or Sally Deakin (Parents Association President).  

2020 Annual Report to the School Community  

Our annual report has been approved by School Council and is available for families to view on the website 

http://www.mpp.vic.edu.au/school -council/strategic/   

The annual report informs the school community of what has been achieved and how the school is 

performing. This is a great opportunity for us to reflect as a school and ensure we are planning accordingly for 

the future. If anyone has any queries or questions regarding this document, please contact me.  

Attitudes to School Survey (Year 4/5/6)  

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to 

School survey is an annual survey for Years 4 to 12 students offered by the Department of Education 

and Training. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions 

and experience of school. Students will be asked about their thoughts and feelings in relation to 

their school, their learning, peer relationships, bullying and life in general. Our school will use the 

survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's experience at school.  

 

Pqrabkqp fk Vb^o 1) 2 ^ka 3 tfii m^oqf`fm^qb fk qefp vb^o$p prosbv+ >ii obpmlkpbp ql qeb prosbv ^ob 

anonymous. This year the Attitudes to School survey will be conducted at our school over the 

period Monday 3 rd May to Friday 14 th May 2021. The survey only takes 20 -30 minutes to complete 

and occurs during your child's class time. Parents and Carers of students in Year 4 -6 will receive 
further information about the Attitudes to School Survey via Compass.  

 

Foundation enrolment  

Our school tours are in full swing and enrolment forms are coming in. I encourage all current families 

with children ready to start Foundation next year to please get a form and hand it in to the office 

before the end of May to ensure that we hold a place for your child.  

Rebecca McMahon  

Acting Principal  
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